
City of Bloomer 
Regular Meeting of the Common Council 

1503 Main Street 
Bloomer, WI 54724 

September 9th, 2020, 5:15 p.m. 

 
Pursuant to due call and notice thereof a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of 
Bloomer was called to order on Wednesday, September 9th, 2020, at 5:15 p.m. at City Hall, 1503 
Main Street – Mayor Koehler presiding. 
 
Roll call was taken:  Mayor Koehler, Aldermen Meinen, Bauch, Reischel, Baribeau, Administrator 
Frion and Attorney Gierhart were all present. 
 
All present gave pledge to the flag. 
  

Meinen made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 12th, 2020 regular meeting.  
Bauch seconded the motion and all present voted aye.   
 
Reischel made a motion to approve all claims against the City and Utilities as presented.  
Baribeau seconded the motion and all present voted aye. The claims were in the amounts listed 
below: 
 
  Checks Numbered:  85996 - 86118 
  General Fund:    $   182,393.30     
  Electric Fund:    $   382,200.50     
  Water Fund:    $     12,858.46 
  Sewer Fund:    $ 111,3637.15 
  Payroll     $   171,248.35 
  TOTAL     $   860,037.76 

 
There will be a craft/food truck event on Main Street October 3rd.   Reischel provided an update 
from the Golf Course Committee meeting stating they are getting quotes to paint the interior of 
the club house along with sand for the sand traps.  The lead service line replacement project will 
be starting in the next couple of weeks.  Homeowners that will be affected have been notified 
 
Mayor Koehler thanked and presented David Lambert a certificate of recognition for his 38 years 
of service with the City. 
 
Meinen made a motion to approve a street use permit on Newman Street for St. John’s Lutheran 
Church on October 10th from 1:30 – 3:00 p.m. with the condition that they notify Vanville Apts. 
tenants that they will not be able to park on the street.  Reischel seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Lon Wilson provided cost estimates to have sewer installed on 4th Avenue in front of the two 
vacant lots he owns versus being able to grant himself a utility easement on his current lot.  The 
cost difference is roughly $20,000 cheaper for the easement.  Attorney Gierhart suggested that 
more research be done on all the opportunities that would potentially be an option.  Currently, 
no elevations have been taken to see if the services could run to the east.  Alderman Meinen 
suggested that an estimate be gotten to have the service bored.  It was consensus of the Council 
for Mr. Wilson to do a little more research on what all the possibilities are for putting sewer to 
his vacant lots and bring those back to the Council.   
 
Reischel made a motion to adjourn.  Baribeau seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
 
 Sandra L. Frion 
 City Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer  


